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Office of the Chief Clerk
MC 105
Texas Commission on Environmental Quality (TCEQ)
P.O. BOX 13087
Austin, TX 78711-3087

RE: Permit No. WQ0005189000

Executive Director TCEQ,

I am a resident of Fort Bend County and live about distance from Sprint Landfill. At the moment, I am an angry resident, having recently heard from a neighbor about the Sludge/Sewage Processing Facility proposed by Sprint Landfill. My concerns for this facility are as follows:
A) (Replace with your information. I built a house here 1.5 years ago in a very small community where I plan to retire.)  I have noticed on many occasions a foul smell.  Sometimes this smell is similar to rotten eggs.  Sometimes this smell is foul, similar to excrement material. I called Centerpoint Gas thinking that there was a gas leak in my house.  This smell is neither from my house nor does it emanate from my neighbors’ homes. There is no rhyme or reason on the timing of this smell but it is overpowering to the senses when it is present. I cannot even sit outside on my patio as I immediately get a headache when these odors are present.  No one has been able to tell me why these odors are present in our area. Sprint Landfill is the nearest site that could be the problem. Shouldn’t this be a concern for the Environmental Agency?  Considering that this question has been unanswered, how does it serve the citizens around here to add a facility that will add to this problem?
B) I have put a lot of money and time into building my house in a subdivision that is quiet and peaceful but very close to a blossoming residential community, Aliana, currently building new homes every day.  Just like all homeowners, I moved into my home with great hopes that this area will retain and increase in property values. I am greatly agitated and concerned for my community if this facility will be built so close to our home where we live, breathe, and play with our families. 
C) Why haven’t communities surrounding this plant been notified of this proposal?  My neighbors here in Aliana have definitely not received any notices. I spoke to my Homeowner Board member yesterday and she verified that no one here has spoken about this and she has never received a letter of this proposal. Residents of Hidden Lake have not heard about this proposal.  Residents of Village of Oak Lake have not heard about it.  Homeowners on West Bellfort have not been notified. 
D) When Fort Bend has enough facilities to process our citizens’ sewage needs, what is the justification for another facility?
[bookmark: _GoBack]Please consider my concerns as this facility affects me mentally, physically, and financially. I am requesting that you refer this application for a public meeting.
									Sincerely,
									________________________
								
